

God's love knows no barriers. St. Pascal's...where all people matter.

Welcome! We hope you enjoy your time with us. Whether you are just visiting or looking for a parish home, it's great to have you with us. Whatever your life circumstances, wherever you have been or whatever has happened in your life, you are welcome here.

JUNE 12, 2022 | TRINITY SUNDAY

OUR STAFF

Pastor

Fr. John Mitchell | ext 125 john.mitchell@stpascals.org

Deacon

Rev. Mr. Richard Moore richard.moore@stpascals.org

Business Administrator

Theresa Ruttger | ext 130 theresa.ruttger@stpascals.org

Director of Facilities and Maintenance

Mike Kelleher I ext 134 mike.kelleher@stpascals.org

Liturgy Assistant

Keri Mader | ext 127 keri.mader@stpascals.org

Pastoral Associate for Music

Sharon Balcom | ext 126 sharon.balcom@stpascals.org

Pastoral Associate for Faith Formation

Kim Roering | ext 128 kim.roering@stpascals.org

Communications & Office Manager

Thea Munoz I ext 133 thea.munoz@stpascals.org

Welcome Desk

Karri Creamer | ext 120 karri.creamer@stpascals.org

PARISH OFFICE HOURS

Monday – Friday from 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM



FROM THE PASTOR'S DESK

Hiring of Barb Anderson as our new Pastoral Associate of Pastoral Care.

Good news! We have hired Barb Anderson to become our new full-time pastoral associate of pastoral care. Her first day of work here will be Monday, July 18. I offer my thanks to the Search Team that worked with me in the hiring process: Theresa Ruttger (parish business administrator), Sharon Balcom (parish music director), Jim Reisdorf (parish trustee) and Ann Karner (parishioner). Our Team reviewed the resumes of the candidates for this position, met to discuss the candidates, spent time interviewing candidates, and had prayerful deliberations as a group and individually. A little bit about Barb: she has been involved at our parish as a cantor for several years and more. She also used to work here as the pastoral associate of faith formation from 2000-2010. She has been working as the director of pastoral care at the Church of St. Joseph in Lino Lakes since 2013. Barb comes to us with a wealth of experience in pastoral care ministry, and she is already familiar with many members of our parish. I know she looks forward to meeting more of you and learning how we might better serve your pastoral needs. Barb will help families plan funeral liturgies, she will visit parishioners in their homes, care centers and hospitals, she will coordinate and train our pastoral ministry volunteers who visit the homebound, and she will coordinate the overall pastoral ministry in our parish community. Please join me in welcoming Barb and praying for our parish as we begin this new chapter in our parish life.

Installation of a Rain Garden and a Tree Trench to begin Monday, June 13 on our church parking lot. Our parish has given approval to the Ramsey-Washington Metro Watershed District (RWMWD) to install a small rain garden and a tree trench with three trees on the western half of our Flandrau Street parking lot. The installation will be paid for by the RWMWD. The installation will begin June 13 and take place most of the Summer. The northwest entrance of the parking lot will be temporarily closed for the Summer, and temporary fencing will be installed on the western half of the parking lot. When the project is completed, the northwest entrance will re-open, the parking spaces on the western half will re -open, and we will have three trees and new paving on that section of the parking lot. Thank you for adjusting your parking patterns here at church during the Summer. Some of you will need to park on the streets around our campus instead of inside the parking lot. This project is designed by the RWMWD to slow down and filter about one inch of rainfall off the impervious surface of our parking lot. As the rainfall soaks into the tree trench and rain garden, this is considered the first flush of rainfall and captures the most pollutants. Without any treatment, this rainwater carries all the pollutants into the Mississippi River. The tree trench and rain garden will remove phosphorus, suspended solids, and other pollutants that are in the rainwater that falls on the parking lot. The RWMWD will maintain and oversee the trees and rain garden for two years. After that time, our parish will be responsible for the routine weeding and trash removal in the rain garden and maintenance of the trees.

Prayer Intention of Pope Francis for June 2022: The Elderly. We pray for the elderly who represent the roots and memory of a people; may their experience and wisdom help young people to look towards the future with hope and responsibility.

God Bless You,

Father John Mitchell

— SOCIAL JUSTICE & CARING -

Call for Action

Beacon Interfaith Housing Collaborative East Metro Development Preview

Thursday, June 23 at 7:00 PM

Cross Lutheran Church, 1945 Prosperity Road, Maplewood

St. Pascal parishioners: Answer the call for action! Beacon will announce their plans to build deeply affordable supportive housing to serve young families who are experiencing homelessness at the East Metro Development Preview. Everyone is invited to attend—we need your show of support! Please register online at www.beaconinterfaith.org/events.

Questions? Please contact Julie Moore at 0109jmm@gmail.com.

Faith in Action

Pope Francis has written extensively on the need to care our environment. See his encyclical Laudato Si': On Care for Our Common Home (find it at www.vatican.va). Last Sunday, Fr. John explained that our parish is building a rain garden and tree trench to collect pollution. While global efforts are needed, there are simple things each of us can do to care for the earth and help others at the same time. Do you recycle your organic materials or throw them out with your garbage? Could you compost your yard waste? Do you donate your usable clothing and unwanted household goods to places like Joseph's Coat or Bridging, or throw them in the garbage? Do you take shorter showers or treat water as an endless resource? We may be the land of 10,000 lakes but even some lakes are getting polluted. Ask people in the Southwest if there is an endless supply of water. These actions may take a bit more work, but our faith calls us to action even in these simple little ways.

Weekly Rosary

The gentle repetition in the Rosary is meant to lead one into restful and contemplative prayer related to each Mystery and to help us to enter into the silence of our hearts, where Christ's spirit dwells. Join us every Wednesday at 9:00 AM in the church to pray the Rosary together. All are welcome!

In Christ We Live Forever

Please remember in your prayers...

Margaret Anzevino

Nicholas McDonough-Trost

who were recently buried from our church. We extend our sincere sympathy to their families and friends, and pray for their souls' eternal peace.

REGIONAL SCHOOL NEWS

Congratulations to our 2022 Eighth **Grade Graduates**

Erick Casanova-Garcia, Christian Colunga, Jemie Cruz Moran, Henry Harthorn, McKenzie Henery, William Oliver, and Alexander Peeler.

On the evening of June 7, 2022, we celebrated the graduation of our 8th grade class with a Mass, ceremony, and reception. We are so very proud of each of our graduates and all that they have accomplished throughout their school careers at St. Pascal Regional. At school, they were given the opportunities to achieve their academic goals, develop a relationship with Christ, and become leaders in our community. Each and every one of them has done that and more! Now is the time for them to shine their light on the world! Blessings and prayers for their bright futures!

Social Justice & Caring Committee— June Collection: Listening House

House provides hospitality, Listening practical assistance, and counsel to people who are unsheltered or in need. They offer light food, clothing, help for those looking for employment and/or housing, and veterans' assistance. Staff and volunteers aspire to create a sense of community and connection by promoting respect for all and to help guests make changes to improve their condition. Items needed include:

- new boxer briefs for men (yes, just boxer briefs) M-XL
- new underwear for women (all sizes)
- new or freshly laundered bras (all sizes)
- new or used belts for men and women (all sizes)
- travel sized personal care: deodorant, shampoo, conditioner, hand sanitizer
- disposable razors (men and women)

Place items in the donation closet, located off the coat room through June 26. Thank you for your generosity!

FAITH FORMATION

VBS Donations Needed

Can you help our Monumental VBS with some supplies listed below? Anything helps! Donations can be dropped off in the parish office before 3:00 PM on June 13. Contact Kim Roering in the parish office with questions.

- Rolls of Crepe Paper (blue, orange, yellow, red, green, black)
- **Starburst Candies**
- Cardboard boxes (medium and large)
- Gaffer's Tape
- **Empty food boxes**
- Plastic Tablecloths (assorted colors)
- Sandwich sized resealable bags
- Clothespins
- Rope
- Beach Towels (do not need to be new)
- Clean, empty egg cartons
- **Duct Tape**
- **Glow Sticks**
- Glue Dots (3/16 inch and ½ inch sizes)

Attention, Young at Heart

Our next Young at Heart Mass, lunch and meeting will be June 23. Watch the bulletin and Pascal's Pulse for more information. We look forward to seeing you!

Drop Off Day

Saturday, June 18 from 8:00 AM -1:00 PM Harding High School—1540 6th St E, St Paul Every year we have been able to recycle and clean up tons of material from across the East Side! For a small fee, community members can bring in the things that they need to get rid of—from mattresses to TVs to old and broken toys, clothes, and small electronics-that are not collected in the regular trash. Some items are free to drop off.

Seniors, disabled and veterans, we'll pickup at your home!

For fee schedule, volunteer opportunities and more, visit www.southeastside.org or call 651.578.7600.

Parish Service Opportunity—Feed My Starving Children in Eagan

Saturday, July 9 from 11:30 AM - 1:15 PM

Join friends from St. Pascal's in packing food for children in need around the world! Many of you are familiar with FMSC, a Christian nonprofit that works with food distribution partners to help communities move from relief to development. 30 spots still available!

Sign up to join our group by using the convenient link at stpascals.org/parish-news. Note: You will need to create an account on the site in order to join our group. Those participating are asked to provide their own transportation. For more information contact Kim Roering in the parish office.

Sponsored by the Parish Life and Activities Committee

CONTACT

Parish Office

Phone 651.774.1585 Email church@stpascals.org

For after-hours pastoral emergency (death, dying or anointing), call 651.774.1585 and dial 1.

Parish Office Hours

Mon-Fri 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM Holidays as announced

St. Pascal Regional Catholic School

651.776.0092 Email icollierpaske@stpascalschool.org

School Office Hours

Mon-Fri 7:00 AM - 3:00 PM

Parish Councils

Parish Pastoral Council

Meetings 1st Tuesday at 6:30 PM Mary Weyandt, Chair

Parish Finance Council

Meetinas 4th Thursday at 6:30 PM Mike Aeling, Chair

Sacramental Information

Reconciliation

Saturday from 3:45-4:15 PM or contact Fr. John in the parish office Communal celebrations as announced

Baptism

Pre-baptismal classes are required. To register for classes or to schedule a celebration, call the parish office.

Marriage

Arrangements must be made with the pastor at least six months in advance of the desired date.

Parish Prayer Line

8:00 - 10:00 AM 651.735.0004 Mary Butler-Levine

4:00 - 6:00 PM Pat Kackman

651.774.3248

Parish Communication

Bulletin Notices

Due 3:00 PM Monday thea.munoz@stpascals.org

Mass Announcements

Due 3:00 PM Tuesday john.mitchell@stpascals.org

Like, follow & share us on Facebook: St. Pascal Baylon Catholic Church

Readings June 12, 2022

THE WEEKS AHEAD -

Tuesday, June 14

NO MASS

Wednesday, June 15

NO MASS

Thursday, June 16

8:00 AM + Margaret Anzevino

Friday, June 17

8:00 AM + Fr. Michael Byron

Saturday, June 18

4:30 PM + Stephen Flottmeyer

Sunday, June 19

8:45 AM The people of the parish

10:30 AM + Bob & Lorraine Winkel

Use Your Smartphone to Make a Donation to St. Pascal's!

- Scan this QR code with your phone.
- Open the secure link.
- Follow the prompts.
- Thank you!



Sunday:

Trinity Sunday Prv 8:22-31 Ps 8:4-9 Rom 5:1-5

Jn 16:12-15

Monday:

1 Kgs 21:1-16 Ps 5:2-3b, 4b-7 Mt 5:38-42

Tuesday:

1 Kgs 21:17-29 Ps 51:3-6b, 11, 16 Mt 5:43-48

Wednesday:

2 Kgs 2:1, 6-14 Ps 31:20-21, 24 Mt 6:1-6, 16-18

Thursday:

Sir 48:1-14 Ps 97:1-7 Mt 6:7-15

Friday:

2 Kgs 11:1-4, 9-18, 20 Ps 132:11-14, 17-18 Mt 6:19-23

Saturday:

2 Chr 24:17-25 Ps 89:4-5, 29-34 Mt 6:24-34

Next Sunday:

Body & Blood Gn 14:18-20 Ps 110:1-4 1 Cor 11:23-26 Lk 9:11b-17

Stewardship of Giving

Financials for the Fiscal Year July 1, 2021-June 30, 2022

April 2022 Sunday Giving

Sunday Giving YTD Sunday Giving \$ 81,748.61 \$ 665,290.28 Budgeted \$ 73,364.58 YTD Budgeted \$ 656,845.84 Surplus \$ 8,384.03 YTD Surplus 8,444.44

Mortgage Reduction (as of 03.31.2022)

Loan Balance: \$ 3,010,371.17 Principal: \$ 12,143.12 Interest: \$ 10,317.93 Monthly Payment \$ 22,461.05 \$ YTD Collected Donations 263,794.39 YTD Payment: 224,610.50 Surplus 39,183.89 Reserve Account Balance: 227,099.00 # of payments from Reserve: 10

Thank you for your support!

Sunday, June 12

No scheduled events

Monday, June 13

Watershed Project Begins: Flandrau

7:00pm Women's Book Club: Staff Lounge

Tuesday, June 14

8:00am No Mass

6:30pm VBS Leader meeting: Staff Lounge

Wednesday, June 15

No Mass 8:00am

9:00am Rosary: Church

7:30pm Men's Club Softball: Brioschi Hall, Kitchen

Thursday, June 16

No scheduled events

Friday, June 17

No scheduled events

Saturday, June 18

After Mass Fellowship: Brioschi Hall

Sunday, June 19

Father's Day

After Mass Fellowship: Brioschi Hall

Monday, June 20

9:00am Vacation Bible School: Campus

Tuesday, June 21

9:00am **Vacation Bible School: Campus**

Wednesday, June 22

9:00am Vacation Bible School: Campus

9:00am Rosary: Church

7:30pm Men's Club Softball: Brioschi Hall, Kitchen

Thursday, June 23

9:00am Vacation Bible School: Campus

11:00am Young at Heart Mass & Lunch: Church, Brioschi Hall,

Finance Council: Zoom 6:30pm

Friday, June 24

9:00am Vacation Bible School: Campus

Saturday, June 25

No scheduled events

Sunday, June 26

No scheduled events

St. Pascal's Legacy Society

Grandpa didn't have a will, but Grandma does. She had to settle Grandpa's estate without one, and she now knows how important a will really is. Do you have a will? Over 50% of all adults neglect to make out a will. You will be doing your family a huge service by taking the time to complete a will. Please consider naming St. Pascal's and other charitable organizations you care about as beguest beneficiaries when you complete your estate plan. If you want more information on St. Pascal's Legacy Society, please call Theresa Ruttger in the parish office at 651.432.4960 or talk to a member of the Legacy Committee— Ellen and Mike Aeling, Susan Hommes, Joe Sullivan, and Brigid O'Malley.

"What you are is God's gift to you, what you become is your gift to God."

—Hans Urs von Balthasar, Prayer